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NEWS AND NOTES

PROFESSIONAL CONFERENCES

The Midwest Conference of Political Scientists
held its twenty-second annual meeting April 30 to
May 2 at the University of Wisconsin, with over
500 persons in attendance. General sessions of the
conference were ' addressed by President
C. Herman Pritchett of the American Political
Science Association on the topic, “Political Ques-
tions and Judicial Answers,”” and by Dean
James F. Crow of the University of Wisconsin
Medical School on “Some Possible Human Con-
sequences of New Knowledge in Genetics.”

Panel sessions were devoted to a wide variety of
topics covering such areas as the United Nations,
Judicial decision making, civil rights, party lead-
ership and organization, the radical right, Latin
America and many others.

Special sessions were held for the organization
of a midwest division of the International Studies
Association and for the orientation of new mem-
bers to the profession.

New officers of the organization are: John E.
Stoner, Indiana University, president; Clara
Penniman, University of Wisconsin, vice-presi-
dent; and as members of the executive council,
Clark F. Norton, DePauw University and David
Spitz, Ohio State University.

The 1965 meeting of the Conference will be held
at Indiana University on April 22-24. The pro-
gram chairman is John E. Turner, University of
Minnesota.

The Iowa Conference of Political Scientists held
its 1964 annual meeting at Iowa State University,
Ames, Jowa, on April 11,

The Conference discussed Iowan county fi-

nances, anti-Americanism in Latin America and
the academic preparation of Iowan high school
teachers of government.

The new officers of the organization are: presi-
dent, Erma Plaehn, State College of Iowa; secre-
tary, Charles Clark, Upper lowa University;
members of the executive committee, James
Magee, Grinnell College; Rev. Robert Ferring,
Loras College; George Reynolds, Buena Vista
College; Samuel Patterson, State University of
Iowa; Donald Hadwiger, Iowa State University;
Paul Willis, Drake University; Joseph Board,
Cornell College; Stuart Ringham, Luther College;
and Dean Yarwood, Coe College.

The annual meeting of the Southern Political
Science Association will be held at the Jack Tarr
Hotel, Durham, North Carolina, on November
12, 13 and 14, 1964.

The fortieth session of the Institute of World
Affairs was held December 1-4, 1963 in Pasadena,
California, under the direction of James T. Wat-
kins IV of Stanford University.

The theme of the Institute was the Grand De-
sign and the daily programs dealt with the sub-
jects: The Grand Design: Atlantic or European,
The Grand Design and the Seven Seas, and the
Grand Design in the United Nations.

Ross N. Berkes of the University of Southern
California, the director of the forty-first session
has selected ‘“Power and Responsibility”’ as the
theme of the meeting to be held December 6-9,
1964 in Pasadena.

OTHER ACTIVITIES

The Ford Foundation has awarded a grant to
the Africa Studies Association for the production
of a comprehensive descriptive guide to Africa-re-
lated archival and manuscript sources extant in
this country. Complete in itself, the Guide will
serve as the United States’ national volume of the
projected “Guide to the Sources of African His-
tory”’ outside of Africa, sponsored by the UNES-
CO-affiliated International Council on Archives.
The Guide will cover the archive holdings of
American government agencies, commercial con-
cerns, religious and missionary groups and other
non-commercial organizations. Africa-related
papers of private individuals or families will be
covered if they have been retired to depository

custody. There will be no chronological limita-
tions on coverage. For the purposes of the Guide,
Africa is defined as the entire continent, plus the
adjacent coastal islands, including Madagascar
and the Mascarenes.

Persons having knowledge of archive and man-
script sources on Africa in this country are asked
to contact Mr. Morris Rieger, Director, National
African Guide Project, National Historical Publi-
cations Commission, National Archives and
Records Service, Washington, D. C. 20408.

The Society for Religion in Higher Education is
offering a number of post-doctoral fellowships to
encourage the growing interest in the relation of
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scholarship in religion to scholarship in other fields
of study. These fellowships are made possible
through a grant from The Danforth Foundation.

Grants are available to: (1) Scholars in the
humanities, social and natural sciences for a year

of study in religion and (2) scholars in religion for -

a year of study in another discipline.

These fellowships are open to scholars in any
institution of higher learning in the United States
or Canada without respect to discipline, religious
affiliation or non-affiliation. Scholars applying for
these fellowship grants must have a Ph.D. degree
or its equivalent plus at least three years of teach-
ing experience. Preference will be given to schol-
ars under 50 years of age.

Maximum stipend is $8,500. Stipends will be
based on experience, present salary and avail-
ability of other resources.

Completed applications must be received by
December 1, 1964. Application forms and addi-
tional information may be secured from: Law-
rence P. DeBoer, Executive Director, The Society
for Religion in Higher Education, 400 Prospect
Street, New Haven, Connecticut 06511.

Scholars interested in collaborating with each
other in political and social studies of China and
Japan between 1900 and 1945, are invited to asso-
ciate themselves with the Collaborative Studies
of China and Japan. Inquiries should be directed
to Donald G. Gillin, Department of History,
Duke University, Durham, N. C,, or to Tamatsu
Takase, Hoover Institution, Stanford University,
Stanford, California.

For publication in the 1965 issue of its Research
Bulletin on Iniergroup Relations, the Society for
the Study of Social Problems and a number of
other cooperating organizations are conducting
a census of research underway in 1964 in the gen-
eral area of their interest. If you are engaged in
any such research and wish to be included in the
census, address a request for the questionnaire
form to Mr. Morton J. Sobel, Director, National
Department of Colleges and Universities, Anti-
Defamation League, 315 Lexington Ave., New
York, N. Y. 10016.

SSRC GRANTS FOR RESEARCH ON
INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATION

In this program initiated in 1963-64 support is
offered to social scientists possessing the Ph.D, or
its equivalent for field studies of multilateral
processes in international affairs, with emphasis
on change in activities of agencies, in relationships

between agencies and governments, and in organ-
izational patterns. The committee administering
the program will welcome proposals for research,
for example, on changes over time in objectives
and roles of international organizations; new
multilateral arrangements for the advancement of
common purposes; political or technical inter-
action among international organizations or be-
tween organizations and governments or regional
groups; and the experience of organizations in at-
tempting to influence policies of governments in
such areas as public health, economic integration,
or political development. The committee wishes to
encourage comparative studies of relationships
and agencies, and research that may contribute to
the development of theory; it is especially inter-
ested in proposals for studies of regional organiza-
tions and relevant movements and forces in
Latin America, Asia, Africa and the Middle East.

Prospective applicants are invited to write to
the Social Science Research Council, 230 Park
Avenue, New York, N. Y. 10017, by December 1,
1964. Letters should describe the substance and
method of the proposed research in some detail.
Previous research in the field of international
organization is not required of applicants. The
committee may invite qualified persons in the
United States or abroad to undertake research
under this program in order to broaden the range
of comparative studies.

Stipends may provide for maintenance in lieu
of salary for a year or longer, and for travel ex-
penses. Research may be undertaken in 1965-
66, or 1966-67.

SSRC PROGRAMS

The Social Science Research Council’s pro-
grams of Research Training Fellowships, Faculty
Research Fellowships, and Grants-in-Aid of Re-
search have been under review, and it was not yet
certain in June what form these would take for
1965-66.

The Council will again offer grants to mature
acholars, not candidates for degrees, on essentially
the same basis as before, for research on American
Governmental and Legal Processes, and for Re-
search on International Organization.

Under joint sponsorship of the SSRC and the
American Council of Learned Societies, several
programs of Fellowships and grants for training
and research on certain foreign areas will be con-
tinued; inquiries concerning these should be di-
rected respectively to the offices indicated:

Grants to mature scholars for research on
Africa, Contemporary China, Latin America, and
the Near and Middle East are administered by
the SSRC; for research in Asian Studies and in
Slavic and East European Studies, by the ACLS
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345 East 46th Street, New York, N. Y. 10017.

Fellowships for training in foreign area studies
are administered by the Foreign Area Fellowship
Program, 444 Madison Avenue, New York, N. Y.
10022.

Inquiries, and requests for a final announce-
ment to be issued in late September, should be
addressed to Social Science Research Council
Fellowships and Grants, 230 Park Avenue, New
York, N. Y. 10017.

To avoid missing deadlines, prospective appli-
cants should correspond with the appropriate
office by early October.

The Africa Service Institute of New York has
moved its offices to 60 E. 42nd Street, Suite 547,
New York, New York.

The Institute of Public Administration at the
University of Michigan is celebrating its 50th
anniversary this year as a center for public service
education and research.

PeTER BacHRACH of Bryn Mawr College will
be on research leave in England in 1964-65 under
a Rockefeller Foundation grant.

WiLLiam B. Barus of the department of polit-
ical science of the University of Michigan, who
has been in Europe on research and sabbatical
leave, has been given another year’s leave of
absence so that he can occupy for 1964-65 the
Chester W. Nimitz chair of social and political
philosophy at the Naval War College, Newport,
R. 1.

Lucius J. BARKER is on leave from the Uni-
versity of Wisconsin-Milwaukee for 1964—65 as a
fellow in law and political science at the Harvard
Law School.

CarL Brck, department of political science,
University of Pittsburgh, spent the summer
months in Europe working on his research proj-
ect.

OuLivEr E. BENsON, director of the bureau of
government research and professor of government
at the University of Oklahoma, has been granted
a sabbatical leave of absence for 1964-65 to do
research.

BerNARD C. BorNING hasg returned to his post
as chairman of the department of political science
at the University of Idaho from a year’s leave in

Kores where he lectured at Korea and Seoul Na-
tional Universities.

BerNarp E. BrowN, associate professor of
political science at the State University of New
York, will be on leave during 1964-65 and will
teach at the University of Dakar, Senegal.

JorN W. CHAPMAN, associate professor of polit-
ical science at the University of Pittsburgh was a
visiting fellow in the department of philosophy
of the Research School of Social Sciences at the
Australian National University during April and
May, 1964.

Harwoop L. CHiLps, professor of politics at
Princeton University, has been named editor of
the Public Opinion Quurterly.

Soon Sunag Cro, formerly of Southern Illinois
University, has been appointed visiting professor
at the University of Nebraska.

FreEDERICK N. CLEAVELAND hag been on leave
from his post as chairman of the political science
department at the University of North Carolina
since February serving as a member of the Senior
Staff of the Governmental Studies Division of the
Brookings Institution, Washington, D. C. He
will continue in this position for another year.

" Davip J. DaNELsKi, associate professor of
political science, University of Washington, will
be on leave 1964-65 to conduct research under a
Social Science Research Council grant. He will
also serve as lecturer at Yale University.

Raymonp H. Dawson, department of political
science, University of North Carolina, will lecture
during the 1964-65 academic year at Kings Col-
lege, University of London, on a Fulbright ap-
pointment.

BrewsTeERr C. DENNY, director of the graduate
school of public affairs at the University of
Washington, was appointed by President Johnson
in March to the thirteen-man United States-
Puerto Rico Study Commission. The Comission
wasg created by an act of congress in February,
1964.

VwiapiMir Re1skY DE Dusnic of the Advanced
School for International Studies has been ap-
pointed visiting professor of foreign affairs at the
University of Virginia.

Lewis J. EpiNGER of Washington University
has received a Fulbright award to study in Ger-
many. He will be on leave 1964-65 and will also
serve as a senior research consultant to the Yale
University Arms Control Project.
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Danter J. EvLazar will be on research leave
from Temple University for the 1964-65 academic
year under a Guggenheim fellowship.

ArLonNa E. Evans of the department of political
science at Wellesley College will be on sabbatical
leave during 1964-65.

GEoRrGE FiscHER, Cornell University, is spend-
ing 1964-65 at the bureau of applied social re-
search, Columbia University.

D. F. FLEMING, emeritus professor at Vander-
bilt University, was a visiting professor of inter-
national relations at the University of Arizona
during the second semester, 1964,

Keener C. Frazer will be on leave this fall
from the University of North Carolina in order to
conduct research in Western Europe.

JouN F. Gangg, professor of political science
at the University of Oregon, was elected president
of the International Studies Association at its
spring meeting in Salt Lake City.

FepERICO G. GIL of the University of North
Carolina will be on leave during the fall semester.

RoBERT GILPIN, assistant professor of politics
and public affairs at Princeton University, will
spend the current academic year in France and
Great Britain.

J. Davip GREENSTONE has returned from a
year spent at Nokerere College, Uganda, with
the University of Chicago-Nokerere exchange
program, to take up a regular appointment as
assistant professor in the department of political
science at the University of Chicago.

Jean Grosssovrz of Mount Holyoke College
spent the summer in the Philippines and Malaysia
on a research’ project under the Four College
Non-Western Studies Program supported by the
Ford Foundation.

Downarp B. HavyMaN, who has been a visiting
lecturer the past year at the University of Kan-
sas, has returned to the University of North
Carolina. He will divide his time between the
institute of government and the department of
political science.

Roserr F. HirscHFIELD of Hunter College
was adjunct associate professor of government at
Fordham University during the summer semester
of 1964.

Harry A. HoLLowAy, associate professor of
government at the University of Oklahoma, has

been granted a leave of absence for 1964-65 to do
research uuder a Rockefeller foundation grant.

S. Suerarp JonNgs, Burton Craige professor of
political science at the University of North
Carolina, has returned from a year’s leave of ab-
sence. During the fall semester of last year he was
a lecturer at the Naval War College, Newport,
Rhode Island, and during the spring semester he
was engaged in research at the Brookings Insti-
tution, Washington, D. C.

KemaLn J. Karrar, assistant professor at New
York University, has been elected a fellow of the
Middle East Institute.

RoseRrT F. KaARscH is on leave from the Uni-
versity of Missouri during the current year to
occupy the Chair of American history and institu-
tions at Jadavpur University, Calcutta, India.

MgeLviLLe T. KENNEDY, JR., associate professor
of political science at Bryn Mawr College, will be
on sabbatical leave during 1964-1965.

MEerLE KuiNg, professor of political science,
Washington University, has received a research
appointment at the Center of International
Studies, Princeton University, for the academic
year 1964-65.

Wavter 8. G. Koun, associate professor of
political science at Illinois State University, has
been granted a sabbatical leave for the second
gsemester of 1964-65 and will do research in
Europe.

Lapis KrisTor is on research leave for the
196465 academic year from Temple University.

RoBERT 8. LANCASTER, professor of political
science and dean of the college of arts and sciences
in the University of the South, will be on leave
during 1964-65 academic year. He will be a
Fulbright lecturer at the University of Seoul,
Korea.

JonN H. LEEK, professor of government at the
University of Oklahoma, has been elected presi-
dent of the Southwestern Political Science Asso-
ciation for 1964-65.

RENE LEMARCHAND, assistant professor of the
University of Florida, has been on leave during
the second trimester of 1963-64 to Chatham
College, Pittsburgh, to supervise their program
on African studies. He will be on leave for the
first trimester of 1964-65 for further studies in the
Congo.

Joun W. Lewis, Cornell University, has re-
ceived a grant for 1964-65 from the Committee
on Contemporary China of the Social Science Re-
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search Council to conduct research in Taiwan
and Hong Kong.

Wirtiam O, LEwis has resigned his instructor-
ship at the University of Idaho to return to
graduate study.

GERHARD LOEWENBERG will be on research
leave from Mount Holyoke College during the
fall semester under a Social Science Research
Council grant,

DuncaN MacRag, Jr., of the University of
Chicago, is on leave for the academic year 1964-
65. He will conduct research at the University
of California, Berkeley, and in Washington, D. C.

James H. McKRrockLIN, professor and chair-
man of the department of government, Texas
College of Arts and Industries, has been elected
president of Southwest Texas State College,
effective September 1964.

Donarp R. MarTHEWS, professor of political
science at the University of North Carolina, will
be a fellow this coming year at the Center for
Advanced Study in the Behavioral Sciences, Palo
Alto, California.

Douaras MENDEL, JR., University of Wiscon-
sin-Milwaukee, spent part of the summer in
Tokyo as a research fellow of the Elmo Roper
public opinion research center of Williams Col-
lege.

Frank O. MiLLer will be on leave from the
College of Wooster for the 1964-65 school year
to serve as visiting professor and associate direc-
tor of the international division of Waseda Uni-
versity, Tokyo, Japan.

Joux H. M1LLETT, of the University of Wichita,
will be visiting- professor of political science at
Washington University for the year 1964-65.

Donarp C. MUNDINGER, associate professor of
government at Valparaiso University, has been
appointed a post-doctoral fellow at the Center for
the Study of Higher Education, University of
Michigan, for the academic year 1964-65.

CHarLEs B. NEFF, assistant professor at the
University of Hawaii, has been granted a leave
of absence to serve as a Peace Corps representa~-
tive in Bogot4, Colombia.

Perer H. Obpecarp, of the University of
California, will be visiting lecturer in the depart-
ment of political science at Boston College for
the fall term of 1964.

KarrL O’LesskeR has been granted leave from
his position at Wabash College in order to cam-

paign as the Democratic candidate for congress
from the sixth district of Indiana.

FrLix OpPENHEIM of the University of Massa-
chusetts combined his regular duties during the
academic year 1963-64 with a. visiting lecturer-
ship at Amherst College.

Nissan OREN, assistant professor at Johns
Hopkins University, will be on leave of absence
during the academic year 1964-65 and will teach
at the Hebrew University in Jerusalem.

BeELpEN PauLsoN, University of Wisconsin-
Milwaukee, spent the summer in Italy under a
university research grant.

ALFREDO PAREJA, University of Florida, spent
four months in Ecuador and Colombia under a
Guggenheim research grant.

RoBErT L. PEaBODY, assistant professor of
political science, Johns Hopkins University, will
be on leave of absence during the 1964-65 aca-
demic year under a grant from the Social Science
Resgearch Council.

MzLviN Ricurer, Hunter College, will be on
leave during the 1964-65 academic year on a
faculty research fellowship of the Social Science
Research Couneil.

JamEs 8. RoBERTS returned in September to his
position as associate professor of political science
at the University of Nevada, Reno, following a
two-year leave of absence to teach public
administration in Pakistan,

WAaRREN RoBERTS has returned to his position
at Wabash College after two years on leave with
the State Department where he worked on the
Alliance for Progress.

MvyroN RusH of the RAND Corporation has
been appointed visiting professor in the depart-
ment of government for 1964-65 at Cornell Uni-
versity.

JosEPH ScHLESINGER of the political science
department at Michigan State University will
replace Herbert McClosky, who will be on leave
for the academic year 1964-65 from the University
of California.

JoHN R. SCHMIDHAUSER was on leave from the
University of Iowa during the spring semester of
1964 to campaign for the Democratic nomination
for congress from the first congressional district
of Towa.

Epwarp V. ScHNEIER of the Brookings Institu-
tion has been appointed visiting professor in the
department of political science at the Johns
Hopking University for the academic year 1964-
65.
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JASPER SHANNON received the Distinguished
Teaching award at the annual honors convocation
at the University of Nebrasgka.

MarsuaLL SINGER of Brooklyn College was
adjunct assistant professor of government at
Fordham University during the spring semester of
1964.

Lauira P. SiNgH, completing his doctorate at
The Research School of Pacific Studies, The
Australian National University, has accepted a
visiting assistant professorship at the University
of Missouri for the current academic year.

O. GLENN StaHL, Director, Bureau of Programs
and Standards, U. 8. Civil Service Commission,
was an AID observer-delegate to the Conference
of Directors of Public Administration Institutes
and of the Civil Service Commissions of African na-
tions sponsored by the U. N, Economic Commis-
sion for Africa, and held at Addis Ababa in May,
1964. He will also lecture at the 96th session of
the Salzburg seminar in American studies at
Salzburg, Austria, during the winter of 1965,

GEORGE STAMBUK of George Washington Uni-
versity will conduct research in Europe under a
grant from the Social Science Research Council.

GILBERT STEINER, University of Illinois, will
replace Victor Jones, who will be on sabbatical
leave from the University of California for the
academic year 1964-65.

TrOR SwaNsoN, Washington State University,
returned from a year’sleave as of September, 1964.
During his leave of absence he served on the staff
of Alagkan governor, William Egan, as an NCEP
faculty fellow in state and local government.

Jivan TaBiiaN, Wake Forest College, will
serve as lecturer at UCLA during the 1964-65
academic year.

Roserr C. TUCKER, professor of politics at
Princeton University, is on leave the current aca-
demic year at the Center for Advanced Studies
in the Behavioral Sciences at Stanford.

Davip A. WiLsoN of the political science de-
partment at the University of California at Los
Angeles will serve as visiting professor of political
science at the Berkeley campus for the spring
semester 1965.

TromAs WILsON, instructor in political science
at Illinois State University, will be on leave dur-
ing 1964-65 to do graduate work at the Univer-
sity of Illinois. ’

Davip WuURFEL, associate professor in the de-
partment of political science at the University of
Missouri, is on leave this academic year serving
a8 Fulbright lecturer in political science at the
University of Singapore.

JosepH J. ZasLorF, department of political
science, University of Pittsburgh, will be on leave
during the fall term.

APPOINTMENTS AND STAFF CHANGES

RoBERT W. Apawms, doctoral candidate at Ohio
State University, has been appointed instructor
in the department of government at Miami Uni-
versity (Ohio) for the 1964-65 year.

RoBERT E. AGGER has been promoted to the
rank of professor of political science and project
director in the National Center for Research in
Education Administration at the University of
Oregon.

RoBERT L. ANDERSON has been appointed to
the faculty in political science at the University
of Missisgippi with the rank of assistant professor.

PeTER BacHRACH of Bryn Mawr College has
been promoted to full professor in political science.

HARRY A. BarLey has joined the staff of the
department of political science at Temple Uni-
versgity as an assistant professor.

CuEsTER BAIN has been appointed chairman of
the department of political science at Emory Uni-
versity for the next four years.

Hovyr B. Barvarp, assistant professor of
government, Texas College of Arts and Indus-
tries, has been appointed assistant professor of
political science at Los Angeles State College,
effective August, 1964.

Carovr E. BAumMaNN hasg been appointed direc-
tor of the Institute for World Affairs Education,
University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee.

Puirip F. BeacH has resigned at Washington
State University and has accepted appointment
to an assistant professorship at Fresno State Col-
lege, beginning in September, 1964.

Danter M. BerMaN has been promoted to
professor in the School of Government and Public
Administration at the American University.
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